
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Minister of Home Affairs (Minister of Home Affairs) has issued the Minister of Home Affairs Instruction (Inmendagri) No. 66 Year 2021 
regarding the Prevention and Countermeasures of Corona Virus Disease 2019 at Christmas 2021 and New Year 2022, which will be effective 
from December 24th, 2021 until January 2nd, 2022. 
  
Covid-19 Response Acceleration Task Force (SATGAS) has issued a new circular letter regarding the terms of public travel in the Christmas 
holidays 2021 and New Year 2022 (Nataru). The new term is written in the Addendum Circular Letter No. 24 Year 2021 Regarding Regulation 
of Community Mobility Activities During the Nataru Period, which will be effective from 24th December 2021 until 2nd January 2022. 
  
There are some adjustments made in the Addendum, including: 
1. Travel restrictions for 17 years old and above who have not been fully vaccinated including for medical reasons. 
2. Long-distance travelers with all modes of transportation are required to present a complete vaccine card (second dose vaccination) and 

negative results of Rapid Antigen Tests whose samples are taken within a maximum period of 1 x 24 hours before departure, except for 
routine travelers using private or public vehicles and trains in one region or agglomeration. 

3. For travelers under 12 years old must show negative results of RT-PCR within a maximum period of 3 x 24 hours before departure. 
  
Meanwhile, long-distance travel of logistics vehicles and other transportation of goods in Java-Bali regions, must: 
1. Showed a negative Rapid Antigen Test result within a maximum period of 14 x 24 hours before departure, if it had received a second 

dose of the vaccine. 
2. Showed a negative Rapid Antigen Test result within a maximum period of 7 x 24 hours before departure, if it had received the first dose 

of the vaccine. 
3. Showed a negative Rapid Antigen Test result within a maximum period of 1 x 24 hours before departure, if it has not been vaccinated. 
  
Previously, the government canceled the policy of Implementing Emergency Community Activity Restriction(PPKM) Level 3 throughout 
Indonesia during the Christmas and New Year holidays 2022. This Circular Letter addendum is set on Saturday, 11th December 2021 and 
aims to control, monitor, evaluate the rate of transmission of Covid-19 in the Nataru period. 

 

Reference: 

• The  Addendum Circular Letter No. 24 Year 2021 
 

If you require a copy of the reference document above, please do not hesitate to contact research@ibai.or.id. 

Thank you for your attention and hope this information would be valuable for you. 
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